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The NAHC newsletter is published monthly to provide the news and information Naperville homeowners need.  We welcome and appreciate 
your feedback and input.  Send it, along with information for future newsletters, to Newsletter Editor Bob Fischer at rafischer1@aol.com. 

Mixed Metaphors and Musings from the Editoré 

Whether caused by the Winter blahs, or maybe just the early onset of Spring Fever, I’ve been 
spending a lot of time looking out the windows and thinking about yard work and other outside 
pursuits. There are twigs to collect, leaves to take out of flower beds, last year’s now brown and dreary 
blooms to cut down, and other basic cleanup that will remain on hold until the resumption of Yard 
Waste collection on March 19. There is also my Sisyphus-like quest to grow grass that will fill in those 
front lawn bare spots decreed to remain barren by the power of my Linden and Ash trees. Speaking of 
the trees, without leaves to block the view, I am giving serious thought to some pruning while the trees 
remain somewhat dormant so that I will have branches ready for the mid-May start of annual brush 
collection. Spring is a great time to for renewal, visualizing potential, and hoping for a brighter future. 

At least from my perspective, one downside of this time of the year is that we are in the midst of a 
political season. Candidate signs are sprouting in yards (and, thankfully, limited to four square feet 
each by last year’s changes to the sign ordinance), mailers from candidates seeking support find their 
way to the recycling bin, slanted and sometimes misleading TV commercials assault our senses 
emails announcing events and positions proliferate, and social media posts, that may or may not 
include fake news depending on your perspective, are a daily fact of life. Because the upcoming 
elections are partisan primaries, the NAHC is not planning any forums or other candidate events in the 
weeks prior to March 20, but we do encourage everyone to be aware of the process and to 
understand how these candidates may or may not reflect your own point of view and whether they or 
their opponents will adequately represent you, and maybe create that elusive brighter future, should 
they become victors in November. (We will be scheduling forums in the fall and are hoping that the 
candidates will be willing to participate so that head-to-head comparisons are possible.) 

A cloud on the horizon remains the cost of government and public services. Final property tax levies 
will be established this month (watch upcoming Board and Commission meeting agendas for when 
these will be finalized). Naperville is debating changes to the Home Rule Sales Tax after already 
making phone calls and hotel stays more expensive. Total Utility taxes have increased as a result of 
increased service rates, pushing the percent based amounts buried at the bottom of the bills 
somewhat higher. Of particular interest is the jockeying between layers of government on if and 
whether funds are shared, by how much, and when. At the end of the day, it is probable life will 
become more expensive, and Spring will bring ongoing demands to render unto Caesar.   

mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
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March Meeting Checks Out the Library  
Your next regularly scheduled NAHC Monthly meeting will be Saturday morning, March 24h at 8 
AM in meeting room B of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street. Naperville is 
fortunate to have a highly ranked world class library system, with recently renovated buildings and an 
ever-changing collection. This month’s meeting will provide further insights into what is provided and 
how these services can make a difference in all of our lives. 

Coffee and networking sponsored by Real Estate Investor Services will begin at 8 AM with the 
formal discussions beginning at 8:30. Real Estate Investor Service is a third generation full-service 

real estate company specializing in property management for Condo and Homeowners Associations. 
This year REIS is celebrating our 50 year anniversary managing 
properties in the Chicago-land area. Their sole objective is to 
provide the board and unit owners with a unique level of service 
and accountability based on the simple promise that a truly  
satisfied community is one who is confident their property is 
being well managed. Further details are at 
www.REISproperty.com.  

Watch www.napervillehomeowners,.com for meeting updates. 

 

 

Upcoming Meeting Schedule 
Our programs include topics important to all who call Naperville home. Monthly meetings are typically 
in meeting room B of the Naperville Municipal Center. Upcoming topics are (subject to change): 

¶ April 21– City Council “Off the Dais” 

¶ May 19 – NAHC Annual Meeting & Election 
An important part of our monthly meetings are the contributions of meeting sponsors. Our heartfelt 
thanks and gratitude go to those companies and organizations for their belief in our mission and 
willingness to be a part of our neighborhood. 

If you would like to sponsor an upcoming meeting, or arrange to sponsor one of our programs 
beginning in the Fall, please reach out to our Secretary, Marcia Straub (mstraub@wideopenwest.com) 
or the Confederation at naperahc@gmail.com. Meeting sponsors are provided with table space for 
food and drink and space for the sponsors display and literature. Our monthly newsletter, for the 
month of the sponsored meeting, includes the Sponsor's logo and an "elevator speech" describing the 
sponsor's business or services. The Sponsor will also be allotted 3 minutes to talk about their 
product/organization/company during meeting introductions.  

The sponsor is asked to provide food and drink for 50 attendees, including but not be limited to:  
- A.M. Mtg. - pastries, fruit, juice, coffee  
- P.M. Mtg. – desserts, cheese & crackers, coffee/pop & water 
- Set Up and Clean Up of the refreshment area 
- All paper & plastic products (cups, plates, napkins, utensils, etc.). 

If you have questions or would like to volunteer, please contact us at naperahc@gmail.com.  

Please contact President Steve Grosskopf at naperahc@gmail.com for more information about 
Confederation activities and our mission, if you are interested in becoming more active with our group, 
or you would like a Confederation Board Member or Officer to address your association, club, or 
organization on the role the Confederation has played in Naperville since 1979. 

Naperville Development Update 

http://www.reisproperty.com/
http://www.napervillehomeowners,.com/
mailto:mstraub@wideopenwest.com
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com


  

3 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

 



  

4 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

Fifth Avenue Study Update & A Chance to Become Involved 

The second 5th Avenue City Council Workshop took place on February 20th. During the workshop, 
Ryan Companies provided updates about stakeholder interviews, findings of the initial 5th Avenue 
survey and efforts to prepare a new land use and height survey for anticipated distribution in March.  

Following the workshop, during its regularly scheduled meeting, the City Council approved Ryan 
Companies continued community engagement efforts on this project. This approval extends Ryan's 
efforts until the next update workshop scheduled for April 17. The Council also directed that the 5th 
Avenue study area be expanded to consider storm water in the vicinity (including Pilgrim Addition), 
pedestrian connectivity (including the cow tunnel) and the use of Kendall Park.  

Video of the workshop, along with the meeting presentation and supporting documentation, can be 
viewed here. 

Interested in being part of one of the six 5th Avenue working groups? Applications are now being 
accepted for these groups, which will complete a more in-depth analysis of topics raised by the 
community during 5th Avenue input sessions last year. Topics will focus on land use, storm water, 
pedestrian safety and connectivity, traffic and transportation, parking, and design. 

All applications are due by 5 p.m. on Friday, March 2 to the City of Naperville. Application forms 

are available at the 5th Avenue Working Groups webpage, or by clicking here. Submission instructions 
are included on the form itself. 

Working groups will include three to four community representatives, a City Council member, City staff 
and Ryan Companies representatives. These groups will meet at least twice per month for an 
estimated two hours per meeting for up to four months. Meetings are anticipated to be held in the early 
morning or late afternoon hours. Should more than 4 community members apply to be in one Working 
Group the Steering Committee will determine the final composition of that group during their meeting 
on March 8 

Working groups are tasked to accomplish the following: 
¶ Define and review existing conditions; 
¶ Engage with technical consultants and professionals and review and question technical 

studies and analysis; 
¶ Invite and consider community feedback on the particular working group topic; 
¶ Identify and collaborate on potential solutions; and 
¶ Consider the work of other working groups and potential trade-offs between the findings 

and recommendations of each group. 

Representatives on the 5th Avenue working groups will be expected to attend all working group 
meetings; actively engage in discussions and provide guidance on the topic; and respectfully 
collaborate with other working group members, the 5th Avenue Project Steering Committee, 
community members and stakeholders. 

 

The College of DuPage ï Faculty on the front lines 
Editorôs note: COD Board Chair Deanne Mazzochi is a regular contributor to our newsletter. We 
thank her for her contributions Due to production issues with our February newsletter, Deanneôs 
column did not appear. This month we are sharing both her February and March articles 

One positive comment that we often hear from our students is how valuable they find our faculty’s real-
world experience brought to the classroom. Whether the subject is accounting, welding, nursing or 
theater, many of our faculty worked in their fields before turning to education, thus combining a high 
level of experience with a desire to pass along their knowledge. Through our faculty, students see 
exactly how their class work translates to future careers.  

https://naperville.legistar.com/MeetingDetail.aspx?ID=577843&GUID=15F885E1-05D1-42A1-B745-C443219BFB53&Options=info&Search=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00131QWgWoJyITj68R6dW6ZnPYuxRk8neGvxuatEpvq3tl5WkC6wz8Oyqblimur90gqgemkcXfSIG1HkdbH-DdS-j1lBDpIsjFkNoNDVC_o1jh02dHgdjwmWMgu6YyXEc-c_0z7y98SbK-CtVCnssq6JWBOAkINgmWFq78DzZRSCADNVnpm5Av8PoXRgcZC9J6WFUPmlWwHxtuQNkcEDuKk56O605Gdc9woSYgVe7dwRV88yZwAl7fTBXl1WWl8gPYOVeQQlrDvtJY_INlcyip_TAaG0-6GJXuV&c=h8nP6XO-FG1F_q5NK-siukIg0YHak1MBV6bvnTWqOcVr94n-sy6ODA==&ch=BMsmCjvj_LxaXKrc-2gryLGH6rmFepBOWNwC2DD0FpwBZmKLPI6GiA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00131QWgWoJyITj68R6dW6ZnPYuxRk8neGvxuatEpvq3tl5WkC6wz8Oyqblimur90gqNarAga1cEyZgARUf9fVt39lydM8juApse5XELAtU_l-6aG7HnplmZZ-OACotb2ajwYWAyfJDAfCSvujIcfSg0kIWzl7cwqhnSTheNPhxfzejWcwVsjMegB6N4ENzn_lCsxTUrVjXNgjxmq2oBY2_WLz1zSAjAE83WCy3XpbGi2ocivBLzzC1J1TV82NEdvxeQk9N3uo3WO_Gavom4309WibQ01dNYlQAp8q_bvwAP93f0SKdA1puoA==&c=h8nP6XO-FG1F_q5NK-siukIg0YHak1MBV6bvnTWqOcVr94n-sy6ODA==&ch=BMsmCjvj_LxaXKrc-2gryLGH6rmFepBOWNwC2DD0FpwBZmKLPI6GiA==
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We are excited about our latest slate of faculty candidates who secured tenure—and their areas of 
expertise range from nursing to cosmetology, mathematics, economics, culinary arts, anatomy and 
physiology, business, accounting, medical imaging, electronics, and surgical techniques.  These areas 
are ones where we expect solid and future growth and student demand, and want to ensure long-term 
quality in our front-line faculty.       

COD faculty also gladly share knowledge with the greater community, as recently demonstrated by Dr. 
Felix Davis, Associate Professor of Computer and Internetworking Technologies. Dr. Davis spoke to 
the Naperville Chamber of Commerce on using technology to better engage a multigenerational 
workforce. See more here, http://web.naperville.net/events/General-Membership-Luncheon-Using-
Technology-to-Better-Engage-A-Multigenerational-Workforce-11710/details or watch a Naperville 
Community Television segment here: https://www.nctv17.com/news/technology-in-a-multigenerational-
workforce/.  

Our faculty and staff are always willing to share their knowledge on a variety of topics to business 
organizations, at local libraries and for other audiences seeking to learn more about a specific subject. 
Consider how you can use this community resource!  College of DuPage runs a Speakers Bureau that 
helps find the right person for your needs, and you can read more at http://www.cod.edu/news-
events/speakers.aspx.  

Education is continual and occurs at all levels, whether it is students pursuing a degree or certificate or 
community members expanding their knowledge on a particular topic.  Maintaining a strong 
community college that stays connected with our communities is one way that we can provide the 
expertise to meet all of these needs. How can we serve you?  Please reach out… 

Warmest regards, 

Deanne M. Mazzochi, Chairman of the Board of Trustees, College of DuPage 

The College of DuPage - Improvement through Innovation  

Perhaps no other subject is more daunting to students than math. It’s a requirement that must be met 
to earn a degree, yet too many students arrive on campuses around the country unprepared for 
college-level mathematics.  When I ran for the Board in 2015, a local high school superintendent was 
anguished about the lack of alignment between his schools and College of DuPage and the number of 
students needing to take developmental math.    

We are now delivering results.  College of DuPage is piloting the Transitions Math Program to better 
prepare students. The initiative emerged from the College’s Math Committee, which has now spent 
several years discussing and developing the issue with local faculty and administrators to reduce the 
number of students taking developmental math in college.  We are doing this not by lowering 
standards, but by targeting students individually, in real time and using AI technology to pinpoint their 
weaknesses and help them overcome obstacles more quickly—to much improved early success.  The 
results from the first 60 students were highly encouraging, with more than half of the students 
demonstrating significant improvements versus expectations based on their initial results. The good 
news is that 19 more local high schools are joining the initiative with an anticipated enrollment 
between 1,000 and 2,000 students.   

This is yet another example of College of DuPage working with community leaders to identify a need 
and find a creative solution.  

The College is also excited about an upcoming art exhibit in summer 2020 – yes, that is two years 
away, but the wait will be worth it.  

Through a contract with Museo Dolores Olmedo in Mexico, the College will exhibit 26 rare, original 
pieces from iconic artist Frida Kahlo at the Cleve Carney Art Gallery, located in the McAninch Arts 
Center at College of DuPage.  

http://web.naperville.net/events/General-Membership-Luncheon-Using-Technology-to-Better-Engage-A-Multigenerational-Workforce-11710/details
http://web.naperville.net/events/General-Membership-Luncheon-Using-Technology-to-Better-Engage-A-Multigenerational-Workforce-11710/details
https://www.nctv17.com/news/technology-in-a-multigenerational-workforce/
https://www.nctv17.com/news/technology-in-a-multigenerational-workforce/
http://www.cod.edu/news-events/speakers.aspx
http://www.cod.edu/news-events/speakers.aspx
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Currently, there are no paintings by Frida Kahlo in any public collection in the Chicago area. The 
three-month exhibit will be a unique opportunity for art lovers from around the region to see works by 
this influential artist.  

I am constantly amazed by the high quality of talent that comes to the McAninch Arts Center. I 
encourage you to take in a show and, at the very least, see this important exhibit when it arrives in two 
years.  

Warmest regards, 

Deanne M. Mazzochi, Chairman of the Board of Trustees, College of DuPage 

 

 

Coming in May: NAHC Elections   
In accordance with our bylaws, the Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation will hold elections at 
the Confederation Annual Meeting, scheduled for Saturday, May 19, 2018 at 8:30 AM in 
Meeting Rooms B of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street, Naperville, 
Illinois.  The offices to be voted on are Secretary of the Confederation (currently 
Marcia Straub); Treasurer (currently Kathy Benson); and two at large Director 
Positions (currently held by M. Skeet and Rick Strawbridge).  Only Marcia Straub 
is eligible to run again for her current position. 

A nominating committee will be formed at the 
March 24th General Meeting and will prepare a 
slate of recommended candidates to be 
announced at the April 21st meeting.   
Nominations will also be accepted from the 
floor the day of the meeting.  Any person who, 
at the time of the election, is a member of a 
homeowners association which is a 
Confederation member in good standing or an 
associate member in good standing may seek 
and hold office on the Confederation Board of 
Directors; except that there shall be no more 
than one Confederation Officer or a total of two 
Confederation Board of Directors members 
from any one Confederation member 
association or no more than two associate 
members as voting members of the Board.  
Duties of the positions to be elected are as 
follows: 

Secretary - shall keep the current minutes of 

all Confederation Board of Directors meetings; 
shall present a written report of the 
Confederation’s previous year’s activities at the 
Annual Meeting; and shall be responsible for all 
correspondence related to the business of the 
Confederation.  The Confederation Board of 
Directors shall approve all material 

correspondence relating to the business of the Confederation and the Confederation Board of 
Directors.  The Secretary shall also keep current a list of Member associations and persons to contact, 
and shall maintain duplicate copies of the corporate records.  The Secretary shall be responsible for all 
communications with Member associations or others as the President or the Board of Directors direct. 
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Treasurer ï shall collect and receive all monies and assessments and deposit them to the credit of 

the Confederation in a bank approved by the Confederation Board of Directors; shall render a 
statement of accounts to the Confederation Board of Directors and to the Confederation membership 
At regular meetings; shall issue receipts for assessments upon request; shall challenge the right to 
vote of any Confederation member not in good standing at the time of any vote by reason of being in 
arrears in payments of assessments; shall present a financial report in writing at the Annual Meeting; 
and shall keep a list of all Confederation members currently in good standing.  The Treasurer shall be 
responsible for preparing the annual budget, to be approved by the Confederation members at the 
November meeting of each year.  The Treasurer shall disburse funds that are included in the budget 
line items upon presentation of adequate documentation for such items. 

At-Large Board Members ï shall be chairpersons of Ad Hoc Committees of the Confederation as 
formed at the discretion of the BOD.  They shall be eligible to assume the terms and duties of 
Confederation officers, if such officers resign, refuse, become ineligible, or are otherwise unavailable 
to fulfill their terms.  At-Large Board Members shall be empowered to vote in all decisions of the BOD.  
If any elected Director is not able, for any reason, to complete a term of office, the BOD may appoint 
an Associate Director to serve as a Director until the next annual election and any individual so 
appointed shall be empowered to serve and perform their duties upon appointment.   

All member associations in good standing are eligible to cast a vote in this election.  To be considered 
in good standing, member associations are to be current in their annual dues.  Other information on 
the conduct of the elections, or on membership status of associations or voting rights of associate 
members, can be found in the Confederation Bylaws which are posted at:  
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc8119.pdf . 

If you are interested in serving on the Confederation Board or on the nominating committee, please 
contact our President, Steve Grosskopf.  If your Association or Board would like to learn more about 
the NAHC, we will be happy to update your neighborhood on what the NAHC can and does do for you.  
Contact us at naperahc@gmail.com  to schedule a presentation! 
 
 

A Safer Naper ï Burglary Prevention 

Residential burglary has been a prevalent topic of conversation among many 
residents recently, as Naperville has seen a spike in these crimes since the start 
of 2018. In this article, the Naperville Police Department (NPD) continues its 
commitment to make Naperville “A Safer Naper” by educating residents on how 
to safeguard their homes against would-be burglars. Last year, 83 residential 
burglaries were reported to Naperville Police. In 2016, 115 were reported. In the 
first two months of 2018, 22 residential burglaries have been reported. 

You may have heard the adage, “An ounce of prevention is worth a pound of 
cure.” That is especially true when it comes to crime prevention – it is far easier 
to prevent crime than it is to recover from it. Having multiple “layers” of security 

will make your home a tougher target. Here are a few tips to do just that: 

¶ Force was not used to make entry in almost 60% of the 2017 residential burglaries. This 
means entry was made through an open door or window. Keep those doors closed and 
locked at all times.  

¶ Garages are favorite targets for thieves, not only because they are often unoccupied, but 
because they often offer a direct and unlocked entry to the remainder of the home. Always 
keep the service door into your home locked and the garage door closed; an empty garage 
or a missing vehicle can alert thieves that the home is unattended. 

¶ Sufficient lighting, both internal and external, can help deter thieves from even targeting a 
home. Burglars typically select a poorly-lit home, as darkness affords additional cover from 
watchful neighbors or passers-by. 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc8119.pdf
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
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You can learn more prevention tips and tricks for your home by visiting 
www.naperville.il.us/ASaferNaper or by attending one of two residential burglary prevention forums in 
March. The first will be held on Monday, March 19, from 1-2 p.m. at the 95th Street Library, 3015 
Cedar Glade Drive. The second is scheduled for Wednesday, March 28, from 6:30-7:30 p.m. in 
Council Chambers at the Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street. 

A commitment to A Safer Naper is required. Registration is not. We hope to see you there. 

 

Join the Confederation 

To maintain our community credibility and fulfill our mission to inform, educate, and facilitate 
conversation and community interaction, the NAHC needs paid members! 

The annual $30 assessment enables our mission to: 

ω Serve as an advocate for and a voice of the people who call the Naperville area their home; 
ω Create an awareness of residents' needs through relationships with all government levels-

national, state, city, counties, townships, and school and park districts; 

ω Support member associations with their organizational and program needs - facilitate 
interchange of ideas, resources, and information  

ω Build, through a cooperative effort, a community dedicated to the enhancement of our 
property;  

ω Provide, through regular meetings, special events 
such as candidate and issue forums, our 
newsletter and website, a forum for homeowner 
concerns and interests. 

Dues checks can be sent to:  
Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation, Inc.  
PO Box 5245  
Naperville, Illinois 60567-5245 

To reduce overhead and provide financial certainty (and a 
bonus) to our loyal members, the Confederation dues pre-
payment option allows members to either buy in for 2018 at 
this year’s rates ($30 for association, $10 for individual 
members), or pay for 3 years, with the last year discounted by 
50% ($75 for associations, $25 for individuals). 

By taking advantage of the three year plan, members are able 
to lock in their membership at current rates, reduce the costs 
of writing and mailing checks, and get a bargain rate to boot. 

To get an invoice for either one or three years, email us at 
naperahc@gmail.com. If your Association is not currently a Confederation member, or if there have 
been significant changes in your association's contacts, download and complete the Membership 
Application found on www.napervillehomeowners,com and send it to us along with your dues. 

 

CAI News & Events 
Learn about Hot Topics - March 10th, 8:30am-11:30amat 
the Wintrust Financial in Rosemont.   
Click here for Registration/Information 
 
Ask an Industry Professional-Homeowner's Forum - 

March 15 at Westwood Tavern in Schaumburg.  5:00pm-

http://www.naperville.il.us/ASaferNaper
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
http://www.napervillehomeowners,com/
http://www.cvent.com/api/email/dispatch/v1/click/k8477dprrmsz4v/p49zjp5z/aHR0cCUzQSUyRiUyRnd3dy5jdmVudC5jb20lMkZldmVudHMlMkZob3QtdG9waWNzJTJGZXZlbnQtc3VtbWFyeS1kZjBkMzEzOTU1OTQ0ZDY1YWYyYTk2YTI4ZmYzZGMxMy5hc3B4JlYyMU92YjNuJTJCRmttekJXMFRsV3dvJTJGOTlOMWIwa1NxaiUyQmNoQjNSZEFBM1klM0QmQ2xpY2sraGVyZStmb3IrUmVnaXN0cmF0aW9uJTJGSW5mb3JtYXRpb24
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5:45pm-Socializing with Appetizers & Drinks 5:45pm-7:00PM Program.   
Click here for Information/Registration  

CAI is a non-profit dedicated to building better communities through education, networking, and 
legislative efforts. Learn more at www.cai-illinois.org.  

 
 

NAHC Briefs ï News You Can Use!  

Make sure youôre counted! - Make sure youôre counted! The City of Naperville is currently 
conducting a partial special census to obtain updated population counts that are expected to lead to 

an estimated $1.67 million in added revenue to the City over the next two years. The support of our 
residents is essential to ensure we get as accurate and complete a count as possible, which will 
maximize the City’s projected revenue increase.  

This special census is a partial census, meaning that only select areas of the City that have seen a lot 
of new development since the last full census will be counted. We encourage residents whose homes 
fall within the special census area to cooperate fully and respond to the special census enumerators in 
a timely fashion. Census work is expected to continue into April.  

For more information, or to view an interactive map to find out if your home is within the partial special 
census area, visit www.naperville.il.us/specialcensus.  

-0- 
2018, our 52nd season: Happy 200th Birthday, Illinois! All this year's shows have some roots in 

the state, and we're starting the season with a special musical revue opening March 23 at Central HS 
Little Theatre. 
By Thy Rivers Gently Flowing: We took our title from 

the state song and will be singing songs about Illinois or 
by Illinois artists. It's an original creation for Summer 
Place by our own Cynthia Lauren Grant, who gave us 
the hit "50 Years of Musicals" for our golden anniversary 
and who directs the Summer Place Singers. 

Our Summer Lineup performed at Central HS Auditorium 
includes Bleacher Bums, opening June 8. A nine-inning 

comedy about those very special Cubs fans! 
Sugar: Opening June 29 is the Hilarious musical based on the hit "Some Like it Hot."  
Footloose: Opening July 27 looks at a town without dancing and we all know that's not gonna fly! 

Tickets Now On Sale! Ticket prices are still low, only $10-$20, and our best deal by far is the Early 

Bird Pass, from $24-$45, which gets you into each summer production plus the spring revue, for what 
others charge for a single show!. For more information and to order go to 
https://summerplacetheatre.tix.com/schedule.aspx?orgnum=5468&framed=true  

-0- 
NCTV17 wants you to know that you can use Naperville Community Televisionôs content FREE 
of charge. 
Weôve got video, you can use it! - You can use any videos on our website. For example, share them 

with friends and family, use on your business' website, in your social media/blogs/e-news and in 
presentations/at banquets and parties. Our website has hundreds of clips including those on our 

Naperville Sports Weekly page, which is 
the only television program covering both 
boys’ and girls’ varsity sports at all six 
Naperville-area high schools. You can 
find additional clips on our YouTube 
News and Sports channels which go 
back as far as December 2009.  

http://www.cvent.com/api/email/dispatch/v1/click/k8477dprrmsz4v/p49zjp5z/aHR0cCUzQSUyRiUyRnd3dy5jdmVudC5jb20lMkZldmVudHMlMkZhc2stYW4taW5kdXN0cnktcHJvZmVzc2lvbmFsLWhvbWVvd25lcnMtZm9ydW0lMkZldmVudC1zdW1tYXJ5LTY2ZmI3NDFlMDA3NDRhMjZhMmMzN2ViN2EyOGU1OTAxLmFzcHgmVjk1UHQ1RW9SVEozYzU2MTVlaG9sbExyJTJCUkpXOExCQWlJczRmVWFOQk9jJTNEJkNsaWNrK2hlcmUrZm9yK0luZm9ybWF0aW9uJTJGUmVnaXN0cmF0aW9u
http://www.cai-illinois.org/
http://www.naperville.il.us/specialcensus
https://summerplacetheatre.tix.com/schedule.aspx?orgnum=5468&framed=true
https://www.nctv17.com/c/sports/
https://www.youtube.com/user/nctv17
https://www.youtube.com/user/NCTV17Sports
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You have news, we want to hear it! - We’re looking for your input on stories about Naperville 

residents and happenings. We encourage you to send us your news tips not only for news but also for 
some of our other popular feature segments including: Sports Story Sunday and Nominate Your 
Neighbor. We are a media resource for the entire community.  

We have news, are you getting it?  Sign up for Naperville Now to ensure that you are receiving the 
day’s top stories from the Naperville area. And, by signing up for Sports Story Sunday and Football 
Friday NCTV17 will keep you in the know on all things sports – from stories about youth and adult 
leagues to highlights and scores from our six local high schools’ football games.      

-0- 
Do you have a Bachelor's or an Associate's Degree? Or 60 semester hours of college coursework? If 
so, you could be a Teaching Assistant with District 204. Teaching Assistant positions are perfect if 

you want to work full-time school hours and receive benefits. The District 
is now accepting applications, screening applicants and hiring individuals 
to start right away. 

Click the link to learn more or apply now at Teaching Assistant Jobs.  
-0- 

The Illinois Department of Revenue (ñIDORò) is accepting 2017 state individual income tax 
returns. IDOR is reminding taxpayers that filing tax returns electronically and requesting direct deposit 

into a checking or savings account is the fastest, most secure way to receive a refund.  IDOR begins 
this tax season with a continued focus on protecting taxpayers and state government against fraud.  

As fraud prevention measures continue, IDOR anticipates direct deposit refunds will be issued four 
weeks from the time an error-free electronically-filed return was submitted.    

MyTax Illinois, IDOR’s free online account management program began accepting Individual Income 
Tax returns on January 29th.  Taxpayers can file their Form IL-1040 for free using MyTax Illinois.  
Individuals may also utilize MyTax Illinois to make payments, check the status of their Illinois 
Individual Income Tax refund using Where’s My Refund?, and look up their IL-PIN, estimated tax 
payments, and 1099-G amounts. 

For the most up-to-date information, forms, schedules, and instructions for the 2017 tax year, please 
visit IDOR’s website at: tax.illinois.gov. 

-0- 
Operation Snowball is a fun, engaging and popular leadership development program from 360 Youth 

Services in partnership with District 204 and District 203. This weekend retreat is a teen-led and adult-  
supported program for area high school students. Presented in a safe and 
respectful environment, the program addresses challenges facing teens 
which help increase self-awareness, strengthen positive coping skills, 
enhance self-confidence, expand decision-making skills (especially 
regarding drugs and alcohol), enhance respect for self and others, refine 
personal goals and values, strengthen communication strategies and 

expand leadership abilities. Presentations, workshops, activities and small group discussions all 
combine to empower teens to make healthy decisions and have a positive impact on their peers. 
Registration packets are now available for the spring retreats taking place April 6-8 and April 20-22. 
Registration is due March 5. For more information, visit snow.360youthservices.org.  

-0- 
Naperville's Electric Utility, in partnership with the Illinois Municipal Utilities Association (IMUA), is 
offering a scholarship competition program for eligible high school seniors. Applicants must be 

high school seniors whose parents or legal guardians are residential customers of the Naperville 
Electric Utility. Each applicant is asked to submit an application and an essay of 500 words or less 
addressing their choice of one of three utility-related questions. For more information and an 
application, visit www.imea.org/imua_scholarship.aspx. The deadline for submitting applications and 
essays is Friday, March 9. A committee of municipal utility officials will select four finalists, each of 
whom will receive a framed certificate and a $500 scholarship award. Winners will be announced 

https://www.nctv17.com/submit-story/
https://www.nctv17.com/c/630-naperville/sports-extra/
https://www.nctv17.com/nominate-your-neighbor/
https://www.nctv17.com/nominate-your-neighbor/
http://nctv17.us11.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=1ae81afa91a675129a7199393&id=db1160939f
http://nctv17.us11.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=1ae81afa91a675129a7199393&id=db1160939f
http://nctv17.us11.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=1ae81afa91a675129a7199393&id=db1160939f
http://nctv17.us11.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=1ae81afa91a675129a7199393&id=db1160939f
http://www.ipsd.org/careers.aspx
https://mytax.illinois.gov/
https://mytax.illinois.gov/
http://www.revenue.state.il.us/Individuals/Refunds.htm
http://tax.illinois.gov/#&panel1-1
https://www.360youthservices.org/prevention/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001xCKrQkDGivaimOHjfbYcg35dzkrxCMrbBnjMf0vRBCeELebQzKVEmB3nScckka2lvQTF3fU2XapozaXR08XdxmOnIj4pZHGCMKjvPcn8imjA1l5yO9CZimhDmetXdpxBlfb8d5rfOESQcIWTqfZg3eGARkOR4Q5M9g76qGr6lIZHLrGW1YOtUzddetN5APXK&c=SpKDk6_dIpn4suAXUqUHaeXEEncavMHts32hdWk36_DR265rdU__8A==&ch=XTy1aT85Kl0KW4uOwwxQuaLX20L3ti_ESdZ_uY2haam8Fv40zNxquA==


  

11 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

sometime in April. Visit www.imea.org/imua_scholarship.aspx for more information. Applicants also 
may contact IMUA's DeeDee Bunch at (217) 789-4632 or dbunch@imea.org for more information.   

-0- 
Camping Reservations: It is never too early to make your reservations for 

campsites and shelters for many Illinois state parks and other IDNR sites for 
2018. Reservations can be made online through the Reserve America website at 
www.reserveamerica.com using a Visa or MasterCard. 

-0- 
The Confederation proudly shares information from The Power of Choice, a collaborative project 
led by 360 Youth Services in District 203 and 204 middle and high schools growing the number 
of students making healthy choices regarding substance use.  The Power of Choice parent 

program, Parents Use Your Power, provides parents with materials, education, and resources that 
support them as they guide their children toward a healthy drug free future.  Look for monthly 
newsletters here and on their website.  

Parents of High School Students: Some events, situations, 
behaviors and choices during adolescence need to be talked out. 
Check out March’s newsletter with parent tips for engaging in difficult 
conversations. Teens make mistakes. Knowing parents believe in 
them can be a powerful motivator to make better choices. 

Parents of Middle School/Jr. High School Students: Empowering 
Adolescents to Take Responsibility  Learning to take responsibility 

for their actions empowers adolescents. It gives them control of the situation and allows them to make 
corrections and move beyond their mistakes. Use the “5 A’s” in this month’s Parents Use Your Power 
newsletter to help you as you guide your child in this process and put the power back in their hands. 
Conversations that Count When we’ve done something wrong, we can choose to accept 

responsibility or not. It can be difficult, but learning to accept responsibility is part of growing up. As a 
family, use this month’s PowerTalk to review the steps that help us to take responsibility for our 
actions and then practice applying them in a variety of scenarios. 

-0- 
The City of Naperville is recycling lights. Holiday lights can be dropped off for recycling 

at the Electronics Recycling Center located at 156 Fort Hill Drive Monday through 
Friday from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. Through March 30, 2018, holiday lights can also be 
dropped off for recycling in the lobby at the Public Works Service Center, 180 Fort Hill 
Drive, Monday through Friday from 7 a.m. to 4 p.m. A drop-off box is also located in the lunchroom of 
the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle St, and is accessible Monday through Friday from 8 
a.m. to 5 p.m.  

-0- 
The 2018 Illinois Spring Trout fishing season is just a few weeks away. Anglers will need both a 

fishing license and an Inland Trout Stamp to participate, unless they are under the age of 16, blind, 
disabled, or are an Illinois resident on leave from active duty in the Armed Forces. 

Licenses and trout stamps will be available for purchase on the Illinois Department of Resources 
(IDNR) website and at DNR Direct license and permit locations, including many bait shops, sporting 
goods stores and other retail outlets, starting Thursday, March 1. 

The Spring Catch-and-Release Fly Fishing season opens at nine sites on March 24.  
Anglers can use fly fishing gear to catch trout at that time, but they cannot keep the fish. 
All trout must be released until after the opening of the regular spring trout season, which 

begins at 5 a.m. on April 7. Anyone attempting to take trout before the legal harvest season opening 
will be issued citations.   

For more information on trout seasons and other Illinois fishing opportunities, check the website at 
www.ifishillinois.org . 

http://www.imea.org/imua_scholarship.aspx
mailto:dbunch@imea.org
http://www.reserveamerica.com/
http://thepowerofchoice.info/
http://thepowerofchoice.info/newsletters/
https://thepowerofchoice.info/highschool/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2018/02/March-Confronting-Difficult-Situations-with-Your-Child-final.pdf
https://thepowerofchoice.info/6-8/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2018/02/7-March-2018-Empowering-Adolescents-to-Take-Responsibility.pdf
https://thepowerofchoice.info/6-8/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2018/02/7-March-2018-Empowering-Adolescents-to-Take-Responsibility.pdf
https://thepowerofchoice.info/6-8/parents/powertalk-for-families/
https://thepowerofchoice.info/6-8/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2018/02/Accepting-Responsibility-Power-Talk-for-Families.pdf
http://www.ifishillinois.org/
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For more information about all site regulations, anglers should contact individual sites that will be 
stocked with catchable-size trout. Not all sites open at 5 a.m. on opening day. Anglers are reminded to 
check the opening time of their favorite sites prior to the opening date.  

The IDNR stocks more than 80,000 rainbow trout each year, with 54 ponds, lakes and streams 
throughout the state being stocked for the spring season, and an additional 80,000 trout stocked for 
the fall season. Nearby locations that will be open for spring trout season include: 

DuPage County --- Silver Lake, DuPage County Forest Preserve District 
DuPage County --- Pickerel Lake, DuPage County Forest Preserve District 
DuPage County--- Grove Lake, DuPage County Forest Preserve District 
Kendall County --- Big Lake, Silver Springs State Fish and Wildlife Area 
LaSalle County --- Illinois and Michigan Canal, LaSalle 
Will County --- Lake Milliken, Des Plaines Conservation Area 

-0- 
Loaves & Fishes Community Services Hosts Inaugural Naperville Chef Showdown - Loaves & 

Fishes Community Services is thrilled to announce the first Naperville Chef Showdown presented by 
Energy Services on Wednesday, April 11, 2018 from 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm at its facility on 1871 High 
Grove Lane, Naperville. The event will raise funds for essential services for struggling families who 
come to Loaves & Fishes. 

The executive chefs from two popular Naperville restaurants, Chef Eddie Sweeney from Catch 35 and 
Chef Danny Gil from Hugo’s Frog Bar & Fish House will “compete” to create unique dishes in a 
stadium kitchen using pre-disclosed ingredients. In tying in with Loaves & Fishes name, one course 
will feature fish and another, a loaf. A mystery ingredient will be introduced during the evening. 

“We are excited to host this unique event at our facility, and 
are grateful to our sponsors and everyone involved,” said 
CEO & President Mike Havala. “With the exceptional line-up 
of chefs, judges, sous chefs and our host, this is sure to be a 
memorable and entertaining evening to help those in need.”  

The chefs will be assisted by celebrity sous chefs Naperville 
Mayor Steve Chirico, Julie Chirico, Nicki Anderson and Joe 
Vozar. Dishes will be voted upon by a panel of select judges 
including Christine Jeffries, President of Naperville 
Development Partnership, Jim Ebel, co-founder of Two 
Brother’s Brewing Company, Mark Walter, Owner & 
Executive Chef at My Chef, and Naperville eighth grader 
Henry Weiser, a Top Chef Jr. finalist. 

The evening will be emceed by Ray Kinney from Blooming 
Color and host of Dine Around Naperville. 

Guests will enjoy cocktails and appetizers provided by My 
Chef Catering. Artisan beer will be provided by Two Brothers Brewing Company. 

Reservations are $100 per person; $70 of each ticket is tax deductible. Register online at 
http://bit.ly/NapervilleChefShowdown or contact Karen Walsh at kwalsh@loaves-fishes.org 

-0- 
The Illinois Department of Human Rights (IDHR) announced the creation of a toll-free sexual 
harassment hotline to provide resources to the public, including referrals to counseling and legal 

services. The hotline, and accompanying website, will also allow for the reporting of sexual 
harassment allegations in both private and public places of employment. 

The Sexual Harassment Hotline Call Center can be reached Monday through Friday with the 
exception of state holidays between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. at 877-236-7703. By statute, 
all communications received by the Department via the hotline or accompanying website are 

mailto:kwalsh@loaves-fishes.org
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confidential and exempt from disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act. For more information, 
please visit https://www.illinois.gov/sexualharassment.  
 

 

Mark Your Calendar  
¶ The Transportation Advisory Board will meet on Thursday, March 1, at 7 PM in the City 

Council Chambers of the Naperville Municipal Center 

¶ Help the Park District plan for the future of Southwest Community Park. The meeting will be 

held on Thursday March 1 at 7:00 PM at the Fort Hill Activity Center located at 20 Fort Hill Dr., 
Naperville. A presentation will kick off the meeting. Light refreshments will be served. Southwest 
Community Park is the last large parcel of land in Naperville available for park/facility development.  
Community input is essential to creating a welcoming space for all ages, abilities and interests. In lieu 

https://www.illinois.gov/sexualharassment
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of attending, you are encouraged to view the most up-to-date project information online at 
www.napervilleparks.org, which will be available beginning Mar. 2. Comments/input regarding this 
project can be submitted through Mar. 9 to Eric Shutes at eshutes@napervilleparks.org.  

¶ Naperville Police Chief Robert Marshall invites the community to chat with him and members of 
his senior staff over coffee on Friday, March 2. This informal meet-and-greet is part of the Naperville 

Police Department's "Chat with the Chief" series and will be held from 10 a.m. to noon at 
the Starbucks Reserve located at 42 W. Jefferson Ave. in Downtown Naperville. 
At "Chat with the Chief," residents should not expect a presentation or formal agenda, but 
rather informal conversation in a relaxed atmosphere. Residents are encouraged to stop 
by at any time during the two-hour event, which includes complimentary fresh brewed, 

courtesy of Starbucks. "Chat with the Chief" is hosted several times each year in various locations 
throughout the city. For more information on Chat with the Chief, 
visit www.naperville.il.us/npd/chatwithchief.  

¶ The Housing Advisory Commission will meet at 6:30 PM on Monday, March 5th at the 

Municipal Center.  

¶ Waubonsee Community College will present a screening of the film, ñRancher, Farmer, 
Fisherman,ò as part of the 7th Annual One Earth Film Festival on Monday, March 5 at 7 p.m. at 

the Aurora campus, 18 S. River St., in the Multipurpose Room, first floor.. The film addresses the 
values and challenges that rural and urban people both face and what can be done to solve shared 
problems. The film is about heartland conservation heroes who feed the world and steward the land 
and water. Narrated by journalist and author Tom Brokaw and directed by Oscar nominee Susan 
Froemke and John Hoffman, both Emmy Award winners, the film debuted at the 2017 Sundance Film 
Festival. This screening is free, but a $7 donation per ticket is suggested which will go to the One 
Earth Film Festival. Reserve tickets at Eventbrite online here. For more information on the film, go 
to foxriverecosystem.org/film.htm. 

¶ The next regular Indian Prairie District 204 Board of Education meeting is at 7 pm on 

Monday, March 5, 2018 at the Crouse Education Center, 780 Shoreline Drive, Aurora. Meeting 
agendas and documents will be available online prior to the meeting. Video of the regular meeting can 
be streamed live or viewed the following day at YouTube. The Board is also scheduled to meet on 

Monday, March 19, 2018. 

¶ Naperville Community Unit District 203ôs Board of Education is scheduled to meet for a 

work session on Monday, March 5th at 7 PM at the District 203 Administrative Center, 203 West 
Hillside Road, Naperville. Board meeting agendas are posted Friday afternoon prior to a Monday 
board meeting at https://www.naperville203.org/Page/6184. The Board wiill also hold a Business 
Meeting on Tuesday, March 19.  

¶ A public open house to discuss the Naperville Park Districtôs 2018 comprehensive master 
plan updates will be held Thursday, March 8 in the lobby of the Naperville Municipal Center, located 
at 400 S. Eagle Street, from 5:00-7:00 p.m. immediately preceding the Park District Board of 
Commissioners meeting. Park District staff and commissioners will be available to provide information 
and answer questions. Residents may attend during any portion of the open house; there will not be a 
formal presentation. 

¶ The March meeting of the Naperville Community Gardeners Club will be on Monday, March 

12 at the Knox Presbyterian Church at 1105 Catalpa Lane in Naperville.  The meeting will start at 7 
PM and feature   a program on “No Fuss Gardening.” For more information see 
napervillecommunitygardeners.org. 

¶ The Naperville VFW ñAll You Can Eatò Fish Fryò is open to the public every Friday 4:30-7:30 

PM through Mar 30th at the Judd Kendall VFW, 908 W Jackson St, Naperville. The buffet menu varies 
but there will be two kinds of fish, chicken, salad, vegetables, (8 hot items) plus rolls, desert and coffee 
all included. Buffet by Belgio’s Catering. Full menu is available at http://www.napervfw3873.org We 
have a full bar available.   Adults $12, seniors $10, children $7, 3 and under FREE!   Event phone 
number (630) 420-9820 
¶ Billy Elton is returning to Neuqua Valley High School for a benefit concert at 7:30 pm on 
Friday, March 9. The concert raises money for the memorial funds of three fondly remembered 

http://www.napervilleparks.org/
mailto:eshutes@napervilleparks.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001H46QyRSoafBz8Syrt9xH_qNTxkXtXcymW8ESaf6vLeJygtDILk6YRlFQ7dKPrHYoeGTyR3-pUvP0Kl3XUWYa9ecQ29hYhcquKUxXvLGHzSXYbXDw8p415tA_pJDe74oVJqEn5LcrIjG--pST0TMsQguFSAqpjkcwPBauhOyhK0gWmr0A51-0B_VBMI2rwQoFUGxSOARnH-Y=&c=u5Ga-oP-4VRVfeqALAy6zLcTuTr64plYKWg5hWsU3YOTP-SVtNELHA==&ch=SFcLNdno3Zmbp-paczMpbwstii4iZiOSwVXvcdhQcCXtFaKR3_mlPg==
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/rancher-farmer-fisherman-mondaywaubonsee-tickets-42150620641
http://foxriverecosystem.org/film.htm
http://www.boarddocs.com/il/ipsd/Board.nsf/Public
https://www.youtube.com/IndianPrairie204
https://www.naperville203.org/Page/6184
http://www.napervillecommunitygardeners.org./
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Neuqua Valley teachers, Tom Schlegel, Dave Scheidecker, and Leslie Baumann. The Billy Elton band 
celebrates the music of Billy Joel and Elton John, and it features staff members Reid Spears, Ryan 
Rimington and Brad Pfeil. The previous benefit concerts have raised more than $17,600 for the 
memorial funds. General admission tickets are $10. Tickets are available through the Neuqua Music 
website at www.NeuquaMusic.org. 

¶ The Community Alliance for Prevention and DuPage Prevention Leadership Team invites you to 
learn about Marijuanaôs Impact on our Community with Ed Shemelya from the National Marijuana 

Initiative. Ed will share lessons learned from around the country related to marijuana’s impact on 
school performance, usage rates among youth and adults, today’s potency, drugged driving, as well 
as public health and quality of life. Join us Wednesday, March 14, 2018 at the Naperville 95th Street 
Library, Rooms A & B from 6:30-8:00 PM.  

 

http://www.neuquamusic.org/
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¶ Community members are invited to attend the next Engage 204 session on March 20, 2018 
from 7 to 9 pm at Still Middle School, 787 Meadowridge Drive, Aurora. This 
session will focus on "Budget." Engage 204 is a collaborative process 

between the community and District 204 to ensure a strong future for the 
district and its students. The sessions explore different issues involved in 
maintaining a successful educational experience for students. Key to the 
success of this process is the collaboration and discussion between 

participants. District residents who attend will have the unique opportunity to share ideas and discuss 
topics in small groups in order to provide feedback to the Board of Education. Findings and 
recommendations will be presented to the Board of Education by July 2018. All District 204 residents 
are invited to participate in Engage 204. RSVP is appreciated, but not required at RSVP.For more 
information, visit Engage 204. 
¶ Water Conservation Workshop & McDonald Farm Tour - Sunday, March 25, 2018, 1:00 P.M. 

- 3:00 P.M. Let's not leave our water supply to chance - rainwater is a precious resource! Come learn 
how to collect and keep it on your property with rain barrels and rain gardens at a free Water 
Conservation Workshop in the Clow Education Center at The Conservation Foundation's McDonald 
Farm (10S404 Knoch Knolls Rd., Naperville). The event will also include a tour of the Farm. Pre-
registration is appreciated. 

 

 

News from Naper Settlement 

  
Naper Settlement is a nationally-accredited, 
award-winning outdoor history museum set on 12 magnificent acres in the heart of Naperville at 523 S. 
Webster St., Naperville, IL. Our grounds are where history comes to play and community comes to 
connect. The Winter Season: runs from November through March and the Hours:  Tuesday-Friday, 
10:00 am-4:00 pm, Closed on Sunday, Monday and Saturday. The interior of the Visitor Center is 
open year-round, where you will find changing exhibit galleries, our award-winning "Brushstrokes of 
the Past" exhibit, and the tavern. The village building interiors are closed to the public during the winter 
season. For more information, visit www.napersettlement.org or call (630) 420-6010. 

  
Does your child have the day off school? Register them for one of our school's out day camps to 
learn, have fun and meet new friends!   Camps in March will include celebrate Dr. Seuss’ 114th 
birthday on March 2nd with a day of green eggs, sneedles, and whos! Read and share your favorite 
Dr. Seuss books. Play with ooblek, try green eggs and ham, and craft the cat’s hat. Then discover Ted 
Seuss Geisel, the man behind the zany rhymes and beloved stories. Explore Geisel’s lesser-known 
works, including his political cartoons.  

On Wednesday, March 28 we celebrate Illinois turning 200.  Get to know your state with a day 
dedicated to Illinois’ 200th birthday. Explore Naper Settlement’s historic buildings, experience fun, 
games and chores from Illinois’ past and present. Test your state trivia, taste uniquely Illinois foods, 
and hear stories about famous Illinoisans. Complete the celebration with a special Bicentennial snack.  

Camps are from  9:00 am - 3:00 pm and Drop-off begins at 8:30 am. $45/program or $40/program 
when registering for multiple dates at the same time. Reservations are required. Please call 
630.420.6010. For more details go to http://napersettlement.org/index.aspx?nid=383  

-0- 

www.napersettlement.museum 
523 South Webster Street 
Naperville, Illinois 60540 

(630) 420-6010 
(630) 305-5255-fax 

http://ipsd.us/KJWKJ
http://engage204.org/
http://www.theconservationfoundation.org/event.php?EventID=130
http://www.theconservationfoundation.org/event.php?EventID=130
http://www.napersettlement.org/
http://napersettlement.org/index.aspx?nid=383
http://www.napersettlement.museum/
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Experience a summer encompassing the best in rock and roll history with an exciting, new line-up at 
Naper Settlementôs Naper Nights Community Concert Series. Visitors are invited to enjoy six 
nights dancing under the stars with some cold drinks, delicious food and amazing tribute music. The 
concert series will take place from 5 to 10 p.m. Friday and Saturday nights on June 15-16, July 20-21 
and Aug. 17-18 at Naper Settlement located at 523 S. Webster St. in Naperville. Tickets are now 
available. For more information, visit www.napernights.org. 

Naper Nights 2018 music lineup 
June 15: Wall of Denial, 6:30 p.m.; The Pettybreakers, 8 p.m. 
June 16: Tom Thumb’s Band, 6 p.m.; Old Shoe featuring Low Down Brass Band, 7:45 p.m. 
July 20: The Fortunate Sons, 6 p.m.; Turn the Page, 8 p.m. 
July 21: Simply Elton with The Brown Dirt Cowboys, 6 p.m.; Natural Wonder, 7:45 p.m. 
Aug. 17: Rose Hill Revival, 6 p.m.; Chicken Fried, 8 p.m. 
Aug. 18: Planet Groove, 6 p.m.; Bluffett, 8 p.m. 

-0- 
March Events at Naper Settlement 

Chapel Open House - March 4, 11:00 AM- 2:00 PM @ Century Memorial Chapel.  Planning a 

wedding or renewal of vows? Brides and grooms will meet our rental attendants and tour the chapel 
during this special open house date. We invite guests to come to our Chapel Open House on March 4 
from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

Victorian Spa Overnight - March 9, 7:30 PM- March 10, 8:30 AM Brownies and Juniors are invited 

to have luxurious fun while trying different methods that ladies used in the 1800s to bring out their 
natural beauty. Visit the Martin Mitchell Mansion and make lotions and potions to pamper yourself. 
Enjoy a nighttime snack and continental breakfast. Bring overnight gear. Naper Settlement patch 
included in price. 1 adult per 4 Scouts maximum. 

History Speaks Lecture Series: Georgia OôKeeffe: An American Master - March 11, 4:00 PM-
5:00 PM.  Georgia O’Keeffe was one of the most popular American artists of the 20th century. 

O'Keefe painted, drew and sculpted an incredible array of subjects over her long career. She is likely 
the most famous artist associated with the Santa Fe region. Still misunderstood and misinterpreted 
even in the 21st century, her work was crucial to the history of modernism in America. In this program, 
art historian Jeff Mishur discusses a full range of Georgia O'Keefe's art, from her daring and innovative 
abstractions of the 1910s and 1920s to her elegant investigations of various subject matter, such as 
architecture, landscapes, and flowers. 

Spring Fling Bicentennial Day - March 17, 1:00 PM- 4:00 PM  Celebrate Illinois’ 200th birthday at 

Naper Settlement! Complete your Illinois passport by visiting our historic buildings and learning about 
important events in our state’s history. Explore the meanings behind our flag and state symbols, 
discover important people in Illinois history, male a craft and even learn a historical dance while 
enjoying our 12 beautiful acres. 

Open Season Preview - March 28, 29, 30, 31 10:00 AM- 4:00 PM.  Looking for something fun to do 

this Spring Break? Bring the family to join us for our Open Season Preview from March 27 to March 31 
to visit our beautiful museum grounds, look inside our 30 historic buildings, and speak with our building 
interpreters to learn about the past and see how it relates to the present. If you can't make it, don't 
worry! Sunday, April 1 is the beginning of our summer season. 

. 

Park District Updates 
Stay connected with the Naperville Park District throughout the year by following them 
on Facebook, Flickr, Twitter, LinkedIn and Park Talk Blog.  Sign up for e-news by 
visiting their homepage at www.napervilleparks.org 

-0- 

http://www.napernights.org/
http://napersettlement.org/Calendar.aspx?EID=2053&month=3&year=2018&day=25&calType=0
http://napersettlement.org/Calendar.aspx?EID=2064&month=3&year=2018&day=25&calType=0
http://napersettlement.org/Calendar.aspx?EID=2067&month=3&year=2018&day=25&calType=0
http://napersettlement.org/Calendar.aspx?EID=2056&month=3&year=2018&day=25&calType=0
http://napersettlement.org/Calendar.aspx?EID=2058&month=3&year=2018&day=25&calType=0
http://www.napervilleparks.org/
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Help plan the future of our Park District.  A 7:00 p.m. meeting on Thursday, March 1 at the Fort Hill 

Activity Center will begin the master planning process for the last, large-scale undeveloped park—
Southwest Community Park. Following a presentation by the Park District’s consultant and staff,  

residents will have the opportunity to provide ideas for park amenities and recreational activities for 30-
acre Southwest Community Park, located at 3252 Wolf’s Crossing Road. 

Community input is an essential component of developing the Southwest Community Park Master 
Plan. For those who wish to share their ideas and are unable to attend the public meeting, a comment 
section will be available on the Naperville Park District’s website at www.napervilleparks.org from 
Friday, March 2 through Friday, March 9.  

Additionally, a public open house to discuss the Districtôs 2018 comprehensive master plan 

updates will be held Thursday, March 8 in the lobby of the Naperville Municipal Center, located at 400 
S. Eagle Street, from 5:00-7:00 p.m. immediately preceding the Park District Board of Commissioners 
meeting. Park District staff and commissioners will be available to provide information and answer 
questions. Residents may attend during any portion of the open house; there will not be a formal 
presentation. As with previous versions of the Master Plan, the 2018 update will be based on the 
mission, vision and core values of the Naperville Park District, its organizational plans, community 
surveys, demographic studies of the Naperville area, including the most recent U.S. Census data 
estimates, and national standards for park and recreation facilities. The March 8 open house provides 
an additional opportunity for public input for the 2018 Master Plan. 

For those who wish to share their ideas and are unable to attend the public open house, a comment 
section will be available on the Naperville Park District’s website at www.napervilleparks.org from 
Friday, March 9 through Friday, March 16. 

-0- 
The 2018 Spring Program Guide and Summer Camps Guide delivery to Naperville Park District 

resident mailboxes began Wednesday, February 28.  The virtual version of this publication was 
available at napervilleparks.org  on Monday, February 26.  

Resident online, phone-in and walk-in registration for spring programs and summer camps begins 

at 8:30 a.m. on Monday, March 5. Residents also may drop off completed forms at a Park District 
facility prior to March 5 and staff will input the registrations on March 5 concurrently with online 
registrations in the order in which they are received. Nonresident registration begins at 8:30 a.m. on 
Thursday, March 8. 

Resident registration for Coach Pitch, T-Ball, Machine Pitch and Girls Softball begins Tuesday, 
March 13 at noon and nonresident registration begins Thursday, March 15. 

Garden Plot registration for Naperville residents begins Monday, March 19 at 8:30 a.m.  In-person 

registration at Alfred Rubin Riverwalk Community Center at 305 W. Jackson Ave. is recommended so 
that gardeners can see which plots are available; however, mail-in and phone-in registrations will be 
accepted and plots will be assigned by staff.  Nonresident registration begins at 8:30 a.m. on 
Thursday, March 22. 

-0- 
The results of the ñYour Concert, Your Park, Your Choiceò online contest are in. Between January 

18 and 28 Naperville residents cast 1,604 votes for preferred locations and styles of music for the 
2018 summer concert series, Concerts in Your Park. The winning parks include two from each region 
of the Naperville Park District: north, central and south. The 2018 Concerts in Your Parks locations 
and concert dates are as follows: 
North Parks: 

¶ Queensbury Greens, 1520 Brookdale Road – June 10 
¶ Arrowhead Park, 711 Iroquois Ave. – July 15 

Central Parks: 

¶ Gartner Park, 524 W. Gartner Road – June 24 
¶ Walnut Ridge Park, 2304 Keim Road – July 22 

South Parks: 

http://www.napervilleparks.org/
http://www.napervilleparks.org/
https://napervilleparks.org/
https://www.napervilleparks.org/concertsinyourpark
https://www.napervilleparks.org/parks/queensburygreens
https://www.napervilleparks.org/parks/arrowhead
https://www.napervilleparks.org/parks/gartner
https://www.napervilleparks.org/parks/walnutridge
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¶ Ashbury Park, 1740 Conan Doyle Road – July 8 
¶ Tall Grass Park, 3512 Grassmere Road – July 29 

Bands for each of the locations will be announced in the Summer Program Guide, which will be 

available online at www.napervilleparks.org on April 23 and mailed to Naperville residents beginning 
April 25. 

-0- 
The Naperville Park District Board of Park Commissioners next regular meeting will be 7 PM 

Thursday, March 8, 2018 in the City Council Chambers of the Naperville Municipal Center.  The Board 
will also meet on Thursday, March 22nd, at 6:30 PM at Fort Hill Activity Center, 20 Fort Hill Drive, in the 
multipurpose room, first floor. For more information and agenda packets go to 
https://www.napervilleparks.org/boardmeetings  

-0- 
Each year the Naperville Park District partners with AARP to offer area seniors free income tax 
preparation assistance at the Alfred Rubin Riverwalk Community Center. The Naperville Park 

District’s Alfred Rubin Riverwalk Community Center will serve as a tax assistance location in 2018 with 
appointments available on Mondays and Wednesdays through early April. Taxpayers need not be 
members of AARP to take advantage of the services provided by the free program. 

 
 

Library News 
For more information go to http://www.naperville-lib.org  

Drive-up returns for all materials are available 24 hours a day at all buildings. 
Materials may also be renewed by calling 630.961.0460.  The Library Catalog, http://www.naperville-
lib.org is available 24/7 for you to download or renew materials.  Remember, the 95th Street and 
Nichols Library buildings are now open from 1 PM until 9 PM on Sundays.  

-0- 
The next scheduled meeting of the Naperville Public Library Board of Trustees will be Wednesday, 
March 21, at the Nichols Library. More information can be found at https://www.naperville-
lib.org/about/board-meeting-agendas-and-packets  

-0- 
The Library can be your source for help with income tax filing, whether it be using their computers, 
getting help, or more.  Check out https://www.naperville-lib.org/research/income-tax-information-help 
for available services as well as a directory of organizations providing filing assistance. While many 
have obtained tax forms in the past from the Library, The IRS advises that they are reviewing The 
Bipartisan Budget Act enacted on February 9, 2018, that retroactively extended and modified 
numerous tax provisions covering 2017. As most tax forms were printed for distribution prior to the 
signing of new legislation, the IRS recognizes this may impact some tax forms ordered. To ensure you 
have the latest version of the tax product, we strongly encourage you to visit IRS.gov for updates on 
the implementation of this law. Updated versions of tax forms will only be available on IRS.gov.   

-0- 
Since the early history of Chicago and Illinois, 
women have made important contributions to the 
city and the state, but they have long been 
overlooked. While serving as Chicago Park 
District historian, Julia Bachrach discovered that 
of all the parks named for individuals, only 22 
honored women. Bachrach was then directed to 
name additional Chicago parks after women. In 
this presentation, Julia Bachrach, author of “The 
City in a Garden: A History of Chicago’s Parks,” 
will share her research, describe naming and 
other recent efforts to commemorate women’s 

https://www.napervilleparks.org/parks/ashbury
https://www.napervilleparks.org/parks/tallgrass
http://www.napervilleparks.org/
https://www.napervilleparks.org/boardmeetings
http://www.napervilleparks.org/
http://www.napervilleparks.org/facilitieslist/alfredrubinriverwalkcommunitycenter
http://www.naperville-lib.org/
http://www.naperville-lib.org/
http://www.naperville-lib.org/
https://www.naperville-lib.org/about/board-meeting-agendas-and-packets
https://www.naperville-lib.org/about/board-meeting-agendas-and-packets
https://www.naperville-lib.org/research/income-tax-information-help
https://www.irs.gov/
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contributions, and illuminate the stories of many significant women who overcame great obstacles to 
achieve success. Check it out on Thursday 3/29/2018 from 7:00 PM - 8:00 PM in the Nichols Library 
Community Room. 

-0- 
In March, the Brown Bag Lecture series will feature dramatist Martina Mathisen revealing the truth 
behind the misunderstood Queen, Marie Antoinette, from a teen bride enveloped in purse opulence to 
the most hated woman in France. Mathisen presents a first-person narrative in costume and in 
character as Marie Antoinette, dramatizing the book “Marie Antoinette” by Antonia Fraser. Bring a sack 
lunch to the library’s lunchtime lecture series at 12:30 p.m., and stay for an engaging lecture beginning 
at 1 p.m on Thursday, March 15, 2018 in meeting room A/B at the 95th Street Library. The library will 
provide coffee and dessert.  
 
 
 

Your next Homeowners Confederation meeting 
will be at 8 AM Saturday, March 24

th 
in Naperville 

Municipal Center Meeting Room B  

Keep an eye on www.napervillehomeowners.com 
for late-breaking news and information. 

Our next Newsletter which will be sent on or about 
April 1

st
  

Thanks for reading and please let us know whatôs 
on your mind! 

 
When you find us, make sure to like us! 

 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/

